
 
  DIRECT DIAL 929.294.2537 

DIRECT EMAIL jmatz@kaplanhecker.com 

   
 

June 15, 2022 

Honorable Scott S. Harris 
Clerk of the Court 
Supreme Court of the United States 
1 First St., NE 
Washington, D.C. 20543 
 
 

Re: Costello v. Carter, et al., No. 21-1509 

Dear Mr. Harris, 

I write on behalf of Respondents Leigh M. Chapman (in her official capacity as the Acting 
Secretary of the Commonwealth of Pennsylvania), Jessica Mathis (in her official capacity as 
Director for the Pennsylvania Bureau of Election Services and Notaries), and Tom Wolf (Governor 
of Pennsylvania). Respondents Chapman, Mathis, and Wolf respectfully request an extension of 
time to respond to the corrected petition for a writ of certiorari in this case. Because that petition 
was docketed on June 1, 2022, the brief in opposition is currently due on July 1, 2022.  

Under Rule 30.4, I request a 30-day extension—through August 1, 2022 (as July 31, 2022 
falls on a Sunday)—to file our response. An extension of that length will afford us an opportunity 
to review and respond to the petition and is necessary due to the press of other business. 

Sincerely, 
 

 
 
Joshua Matz 

 

cc: Petitioner’s Counsel 


